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 News and Notes 

 
Carter Hearing Clinic will be seeing 
clients in their office at GYH Nursing 
Care.  If you need an appointment, call 

436-6400.  
 
Reminder – Available to you at GYH (on site) is 
outpatient therapy.  You can contact Jen Rowe, 
GYH Nurse or the Therapy Dept. if this service is 
needed.  They can come to your apartment or you 
can come to the Therapy Center in the Core 
Building. 
 
A Lighter Step foot clinic will be held on 
July 25th, 2017 at 8am.  If you would 
like to schedule an appointment, 
please contact the office and we will 
be glad to assist you in scheduling an appointment.  
 
Reminder – If you have any suggestions, 
comments, or ideas for GYH, every 2nd Monday of 
the month is our Resident Council Meeting.  This 
meeting is where you can voice your concerns 
and/or suggestions.  It will start at 2:00pm. 
 

We are looking for collections to 
feature each month in the Hutch.  If 
you have any kind of collection that 
you would be willing to share, please 
call the front desk at 749-6725.  There is 
help available for arranging your 

collection in the hutch. 
 
Just A Reminder! Every first 
Wednesday of each month, the 
Sewing Ladies will be here to do 
mending that you might have.  
Only three items per resident.  
The ladies will mend seams, 
replace buttons, hem pants, and patch holes.  
Sorry, no detailed alterations. This mending is for 
Golden Years Homestead residents only.  Please 
have your items at the front desk by the end of the 
day on Tuesday. You will be called when your items 
are finished. 

 

 

July Birthdays 
Happy Birthday, Y’all! 

 
7-08                    John Love                       21C 
7-09                    Pauline Nelson              18C 
7-11                      Dorothy Kantz              2018 
7-13                     Carol Macy                     2004 
7-13                     Norma Jerraid               3020 
7-17                     Roger Fisher                   20C 
7-18                     Mae Dell Arnold            11D 
7-19                     Elizabeth Wilkinson      2012 
7-21                     Jack Luckert                    3042-D 
7-22                     Janet Musselman          15B 
7-23                     Gerald Holmquist          14C 
7-24                     Don Fisher                       20B 
7-26                     Shirley Sharan                22D 
7-26                     Eugene Dillman             3013 
7-30                     Kay Holley                       21B 
7-31                      Emerald Gerig                11A 
7-31                      Carole Bansback            1001 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

SUGGESTION BOX!  

 

If you have an idea,  
suggestion, or concern, 
please feel free to write it 

down and submit it in the 
“Suggestion Box” located in the lobby by the 
Front Desk. Ideas will be addressed at the next 
Home Owners meeting.  All residents are 
welcome to attend! ☺  
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Hello, Everyone.  My name is Isabelle Schmidt.  I am a 
dietary aid in the assisted living building.  I have been 
employed at Golden Years for 3 years now.  This has been 
my first and only job so far.  This job was and is definitely a 
blessing from God.   
 
I graduated from Northrop High School last year.  Now, I 
am a Psychology major at IPFW.  After I earn my BA in 
Psychology, I plan on attending graduate school to earn a 
Master’s degree in family/couple’s therapy or school 
counseling.  I was dead-set on becoming a counselor at 
the age of 14.  Helping and comforting people has always 
been my passion.  I love giving beneficial advice to those 
who are struggling.  We all go through hardships and trials 
in life.  My hope is for people around me and future clients 
to understand that they don’t have to face them alone.  
There IS someone out there that cares and won’t abandon 
them.  I am also heavily involved with Campus Ministry at 
IPFW.  God has opened up so many doors for me through 
CM.  I have also made so many wonderful friends.   
 

 I am also a model/actress for 
Charmaine Models and Talent.  I 
have completed 3 classes through 
them.  Also, I have modeled in 4 
fashion shows for them.  Three 
for Christopher & Banks and one 
for Carson’s department store.                                  
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Celebrating July 
 

Blueberries Month 

Grilling Month 

Cupcake Month 

Tour de France Month 

Laundry Worker’s Month 

Postal Worker’s Month 

Independence Day (U.S.) 

July 4 

Give Something Away Day 

July 15 

Scrabble Week 

July 22–27 

International Day  

of Friendship 

July 30 

July 2017 



 
 
 

 

 
 

Listen Up!  If you are having 
trouble hearing or maybe your 

hearing aid is dead, then maybe 
you need to purchase new 

batteries.  We have just the thing 
for you! 

 
The front desk is selling them now 

instead of having to purchase 
them from the Nursing Home.  We 

have many sizes available for 
$5.00 a pack.  Please come to the 
front desk and we will be glad to 

assist you. 

  
 

(cont. from front page) 
 
In June 2015, I attended and performed at The 
A.R.T.S. Showcase in Orlando, Florida with my 
Charmaine coaches.  There, I competed in 
monologue, commercial, cold read, improv, creative 
runway, and photography.  By the end of the week 
at The A.R.T.S., I received 2 callbacks - one from 
New York Film Academy and the other for MC2 
Models.  I hope to attend again in the next couple 
of years.                              
 
My hobbies include acting, modeling, dancing, 
baking, organizing, and bike riding.  Writing poetry 
is also something I love doing.  Poetry has always 
come easy for me.  I have tons of poems stacked up 
in a drawer.  It’s how I prefer to express myself.  I 
also enjoy hanging with my younger sister, 
Elisabeth, who is 16.  Playing with my dogs, Princess 
and Fritz, is also something I like to do.   
 
I have enjoyed the three years I’ve been here.  
Everyone is so welcoming.  It truly does feel like a 
home away from home.  Also, it is as if everyone 
here is like a 2nd family.  It’s so nice to work 
somewhere like that.  It is a blessing to be here.  ☺ 
 
Isabelle Schmidt 
Culinary Department 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
State surveyors were here last month for our 
annual NH and AL survey.  Congratulations to the 
staff in the Assisted Living building for having a 
deficiency free survey.  The NH received 3 minor 
tags, and overall it was good.   
 

Thank you to the 
staff for their 
great service and 
care for our 
residents and 
hard work in both 

buildings.  Also, thanks for jumping in to help 
where it is needed.  GYH staff members are 
awesome! 
 
 
 
 

  

Activity Connection 

July highlights: 
 

Wednesday, July 5, 11am – 
Celebrating our Independence 
Cookout. 
 

Tuesday, July 18, 7pm – American 
Legion Band.  
 
Thursday, July 20, 6pm – Beauty & 
the Beast at United Arts Center-
Outing.  
 

Monday, July 24, 2pm – 
Root Beer Floats. 

 
 

 
 
 

 Now That Funny!! 
 
 
 
Why does the Statue of Liberty stand in the New 
York harbor?   
 
Because she can’t sit down. 
 

      
 

4th of July weekend was approaching and Miss 
Pelham, the nursery school teacher, took the 
opportunity to tell her class about patriotism.  “We 
live in a great country”, she announced.  “One of 
the things we should be happy about is that, in this 
country, we are free.”  Trevor, a little boy in her 
class, came walking up to her from the back of the 
room.  He stood with his hands on his hips and said 
loudly, “I’m not free, I’m four.” 
 

 
 

 

 

 

  

It is for freedom that Christ has set us free.  
Stand firm, then, and do not let yourselves be 
burdened again by a yoke of slavery. 
                                      Galatians 5:1 
 
I will walk about in freedom, for I have sought 
out your precepts. 
                                      Psalm 119:45 
 
 

“Our constitution was 
made only for a moral and 
religious people.  It is 
wholly inadequate to the 
government of any other.” 

                                              
                                      John Adams 
 
“Those who expect to reap the blessings of 
freedom, must, like men, undergo the fatigues 
of supporting it.”  
                                       Thomas Paine  
 
 

From the Maintenance Desk …… 
 
Sometime in July, we will be having our parking 
lots and roads chipped and sealed.  This will be 
completed one section at a time.   
 
Please look in your mailbox for more info to 
come as we will have to section off certain areas 
for this to be done and vehicles will need to be 
moved to a different location. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.  
We strive to make Golden Years a great place for 
you to live.   
 
Thank You! 
 
Brandon Wiseman 
GYH Maintenance 
Supervisor 
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